MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF SNAITH AND COWICK TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 18 JUNE 2018
AT 26 MARKET PLACE, SNAITH AT 7PM

Present

Clir. R. Lyons (in the chair), Clir. D. Butterfield, ClIr. J. Barrett, Cllr. D. Bromley and Cllr. L. Thompson

Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the meeting on Monday 21 May 2018 having been circulated were taken asa true record
of the meeting and signed by the Town Mayor. Proposed Clir). Barrett seconded Clir. D. Butterfield and
agreed.

Apologies for Absence

Cllr. J. Hollas, ClIr. G. Hulme, ClIr. D. Hill, Cllr. S. Jones and Clir. C. Fox

Declaration of Interest by Members of the Council in items on the agenda and the nature of such
interest

Cllr. R. Lyons — Civic Service

To note dispensation given to any members of the council in respect of the agenda items listed

None

Public Participation

Clir. D. Butterfield proposed to close the meeting seconded ClIr. L. Thompson and agreed.

Mr Castrevetti — Transport in Saith

Mr Castrevetti advised he was part of a group of residents researching transport links from Snaith and
hoped the Council would support the group in the future. Mr Castrevetti spoke of communication
between the group and Andrew Percy MP.

Snaith Explorers

A group of youths from Snaith Explorers attended the council meeting to advise of their future Canada
exabishion and asked for support from the council. The Councillors advised the group should contact the
council in September for a grant application form.

Cllr. D. Butterfield proposed to open the meeting seconded Clir. L. Thompson and agreed.

East Riding Councillors Report

ClIr. J. Barrett advised of future road works taking place in the parish in the forthcoming months.
Clir. C. Fox report advised of £2000 raised for 2 charities in the area from the ERYC Chairman'’s Charity

Town Clerk Report

Action Log Update

Solar Light

Cost for the salar lighting columns for Church Lane Alley were circulated to council members prior to the
meeting. The Town Clerk advised costs were still been sought for the installation of the light. Noted by S
Council Members.

Grit Bin — Marina Avenue AT~ —\
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The Town Clerk advised ERYC were not in a position to provide a grit bin for Marina Avenue as it does
not hit criteria. Clr. J. Barrett proposed looking at the location to see if the council could purchase a bin
for the area seconded Cllr. D. Bromley and agreed.

Harron Home Visit

The Town Clerk and Clir. J. Barrett advised it was a very productive meeting with ERYC regarding Harron
Homes. ClIrs. have been recommended to send any details regarding unlawful delivery times, mess to
surrounding areas to the town clerk to forward to ERYC enforcement officers. Noted by council
members.

Ottley Cottages

A letter from Mrs Kilner regarding resignation of committee members for Ottley Cottages was circulated
to council members prior to the meeting. Noted by Council members.

Feedback from visit to Park Lodge Shooting School

All councillors who attended the meeting with Park Lodge found it to be very informative. Noted by
council members.

New Permission in Principle Regulations Update

Information was circulated to council members prior to the meeting. Noted by council members

ltems from Residents

New Bin Reguest — South Parkway

A request has been made by a resident of Snaith for a new litter bin at the end of South Parkway. Cllr. J.
Barrett proposed contacting ERYC for authorisation on location for a new bin seconded ClIr. D. Bromley
and agreed.

Items from Council Members

Mayors Chain — Cllr. J. Barrett

The Town Clerk explained funding had been received from an individual to support the upkeep of the
Mavyors Chain. Clir. J. Barrett proposed requesting new prices from Fatorrini for the update of the chain
seconded ClIr. D. Butterfield and agreed.

Office Sign —ClIr. J. Barrett

Cllr. J. Barrett requested the office sign above the door be fixed as it makes the office look scruffy in his
opinion. Cllr. J. Barrett proposed purchasing a new sign or making good the old one seconded Clir. D.
Butterfield and agreed.

Litter — Cllr. D. Bromley

Clir. D. Bromley expressed his concerns with the litter in the community and requested a separate
meeting to discuss the issue. It was agreed to have a meeting prior to the next full council meeting.
Noted by council members.

Market Place — ClIr. D. Bromley

Cllr. D. Bromley proposed the council look at different parking restrictions for either side of the road to
support traffic movement in Market Place and High Street. The Town Clerk asked for a seconder for the
proposal. No seconder received. Noted by council members.

Church Flag —Cllr. S. Jones

Deferred to future meeting



Events
Civic Service
A reminder to councillors the Civic Service will be taking place on 22 July 2018

Remembrance Parade

Information regarding silhouettes for the Priory Church was circulated to council members prior to the
meeting. Cllr. J. Barrett writing a letter of support to the priory seconded Clir. D. Butterfield and agreed.

Accounts

Afull list of Accounts were read to council members. Proposed Clir. D. Butterfield seconded Clir, D.
Bromley/and agreed.

Signature




